CME Needs Industry Funding, Says Physician Panel

BY ALICIA AULT Associate Editor, Practice Trends

WASHINGTON — Without pharmaceutical funding, continuing medical education could falter, judging from comments at a forum of CME providers and physicians. The forum was sponsored by the Center for Medicine in the Public Interest, a New York-based nonprofit organization, and the Coalition for Healthcare Communication, an umbrella group for advertising agencies and medical journal publishers.

The meeting was called in response to numerous efforts from legislators and accrediting organizations for greater accountability for CME funding. In July, a task force of the Association of American Medical Colleges said that academic medical centers should discourage faculty participation in industry-sponsored speakers bureaus. A month earlier, the Accreditation Council for CME proposed tightening restrictions on commercial support of CME, and possibly banning industry funding.

"CME in the U.S. is a great success story," said Dr. George Lundberg, a former editor of JAMA and current editor-in-chief at Medscape. CME changes knowledge, skills, and patient outcomes, he said, adding that surveys have shown that physicians are in favor of industry support.

Dr. Michael Weber, a professor of medicine at the State University of New York, Brooklyn, said that he views pharmaceutical funding of CME as a mandate, "not a luxury." Manufacturers must educate clinicians on how to use their products, he said.

Dr. Jack Lewin, CEO of the American College of Cardiology, said that without industry funding, it would cost the ACC \$2,000-\$3,000 more per attendee at its annual meeting. The ACC already removes conflicts of interest from its professional and educational programs, and discloses industry funding on its Web site.

About a third of that organization's \$97 million annual budget comes from outside sources (\$35 million), and 21% of that is from charitable contributions, he said.

Public Citizen's Health Research Group, in comments sent to the ACCME on its proposal to limit or ban industry support of CME, said, "Despite a quadrupling of commercial support for CME over the past 10 years, in 2007, the percentage of CME income provided by commercial interests actually decreased to 2002 levels."

Public Citizen advocates an end to commercially funded CME. "Shifting the burden of funding toward physicians (not exactly a group occupying the lower rungs of the earning ladder) would attenuate the effect of lost revenue."

Drugmakers to Disclose Doctor Payments

Two pharmaceutical companies will begin publicly disclosing how much each pays physicians.

Eli Lilly & Co. was the first company to step forward, followed a day later by Merck & Co.

Lilly is starting a registry that will compile payments to physicians who have served as speakers or advisers for the company. It will be available to the public on the company's Web site as early as the second half of 2009, Lilly officials said in a statement. The registry will be updated each year to reflect the previous year's payments.

Lilly said that by 2011, it aims to report whatever is required under the proposed Physician Payments Sunshine Act. That bill (S. 2029) was introduced by Sen. Chuck Grassley (R-Iowa) and Sen. Herb Kohl (D-Wis.) in November 2007. As currently written, it would require manufacturers of pharmaceuticals, medical devices, and biologics to disclose the amount of money they give to doctors through payments, gifts, honoraria, and travel. Product samples for patients would be excluded.

The bill was endorsed by several major drug companies, including Lilly and Merck; the Pharmaceutical Research and Manufacturers of America; the Advanced Medical Technology Association; and the Association of American Medical Colleges, among others. But it has not had any movement since its introduction.

In a statement, Sen. Kohl congratulated Lilly, saying the company was "fulfilling the obligations of the Physician Payments Sunshine Act before it has been enacted."

Merck said that it will start disclosing the grants to patient organizations, professional societies, and others for "independent professional education initiatives," which would include continuing medical education. Next year, it will include other grants made by the Merck Company Foundation and the Merck Office of Corporate Contributions. The information will be posted on its

In 2009, Merck will also start disclosing payments to physicians on its speakers bureau.

CLASSIFIEDS

PROFESSIONAL OPPORTUNITIES

SCHOOL OF MEDICINE UNIVERSITY OF MIAMI

Multiple Sclerosis Division Director Miller School of Medicine University of Miami **Department of Neurology**

The Department of Neurology at the Miller School of Medicine of the University of Miami is seeking a full time BC/BE neurologist with a strong interest and track record in neuroimmunology to lead the division of Multiple Sclerosis..

This is an exciting opportunity for an academically/clinically oriented neurologist at the Associate Professor or Professor level. The successful candidate will be joining a busy tertiary referral center, become an active leader of clinical and translational research studies and assist in the training of fellows and residents. The candidate will also benefit from interaction with wellfunded basic scientists interested in translational research, genetics, neuroimmunology, neurovirology, and neuroimaging. Currently, the center sees over 2,000 MS patients annually; it is the referral center for South Florida, the Caribbean, as well as Central and South America.

We offer a highly competitive salary and excellent compensation package, as well as the opportunity to be part of a vibrant medical center and an expanding department of Neurology.

For consideration, please forward your CV, personal statement and three letters of recommendation to:

Ralph Sacco, M.D. **Professor and Chairman** c/o Nicole Burnside **Department of Neurology** Miller School of Medicine University of Miami 1120 NW 14 Street, Miami, Florida 33136 CRB/1309 (C215) Or Nburnside@med.miami.edu

Marquette General Neurology offers an excellent opportunity for a BC/BE EMG-proficient- subspecialty interest or certification welcome or electrodiagnostic medicine certified neurologist to join an expanding practice. The Upper Michigan Neuroscience Center at Marquette General provides state-of-the-art care including: neurosurgery, neuroradiology, interventional radiology, comprehensive neurophysiology, physical medicine and rehabilitation, complete imaging modalities Resources are complemented by a medical staff of over 200 representing 64 specialties. Competitive compensation & benefit package.

Enjoy an unmatched quality of life in a university community & a pristine environment exempt from many of the pressures of urban living. Our fourseasons climate & unique terrain create numerous recreational opportunities.

Contact: Mike Gokey; msgokey@mgh.org, 906-225-6919 or Eric Knauss; etknauss@mgh.org, 906-225-3447. 580 W. College Ave, Marquette, MI. 49855

Visit www.mgh.org and click on the physician job opportunities icon.

